LHCC General Membership Meeting, June 20, 2022

Call to order at 7:00PM, Monday, June 20, 2022

Pledge of allegiance, moment of remembrance: A moment of remembrance for the men and women in uniform especially our police forces throughout America. A special prayer for two of our departed golfers, Ed Kraft and Brian Halm.

Present: Jim Mort, President

Iris Mahoney, Secretary

Marge Kennedy, Treasurer

Presidents Report: Prior to the report it was noted that Brian Halm would be missed and a brief outline of some of the many areas he was actively involved in were listed. "Brian was the LHCC President for four years, set-up and Co-Chaired the Annual Tournament, ran the Men's Club Golf League, Chaired the Free Golf Clinic, was the Men's Club Treasurer and Chef. He generally assisted anyone that needed administrative and/or financial assistance, throughout the LHS community. He is greatly missed and we were so fortunate over these many years to have him as part of our community."

Schedule of events, July and August

- WGA Meeting, Wednesday, July 6th, 11:00AM
- Scramble, Tuesday, July 12th, 9:00AM
- Board of Directors Meeting, July 12th, 11:30AM
- WGA Meeting, Wednesday, August 3rd, 11:00AM
- Scramble, Tuesday, August 9th, 9:00AM
- Board of Director Meeting, Tuesday, August 9th 11:30AM
- General Membership Meeting, Monday, August 15th, 7:00PM
- LHCC Magic/Comedy Show, Saturday, August 20th, TBD

Hours of Operations: From March 15th through November Hours of Operations will be from 0800 to Dusk, with the following exceptions: Monday Closed till 1200 for Course Maintenance, Wednesday and Thursday, Closed till 1100 for Women's and Men's League play.

Superintendent: The course Superintendent, Dave Moniz, was interduce to the membership, was thanked for the immediate and positive affects he has made on the course and made a few brief remarks concerning the maintenance and upkeep of the course. The course has never looked better and his every effort is applied to continue improving the overall appearance. Golfers can do a lot to assist him in his efforts by fixing our ball marks on the greens replacing divots on the fairways and repairing any damage we cause on the Tees. This is our course and it is our responsibility to do our part by picking up after ourselves.

Course Maintenance: With the addition of Dave Moniz as our Superintendent in February 2022, the course maintenance has improved tremendously and we are extremely satisfied that Dave will continue this improvement trend. The Greens, Fairways and Tees will be aerated either well prior to our Tournament or sometime after the Tournament. Dave is working on replacing the Tee markers and Hole Flags. The main Greens mower has been down for parts for approximately one month. With the import/export problems plaguing the country we do not have a get-well date. Without this main mower Dave is reduced to manually cutting the greens, which at best is time consuming. To help in this area, BV is attempting to expedite the hiring of a part timer to assist during the summer.

The installation of an elevated Women's Tee on Hole 5 is on hold, pending Township approval. Once approved the Tee will be in the same area it is now but will be elevated approximately 18 inches.

Men's League: Dennis Raftery will take over the Men's Golf League effective immediately. Dennis will also continue to update handicaps.

Hole-In-One Program: To date we have 32 participants with \$640.00 in prize money. We do have one winner so far, Bob Jani scored a hole in one on Hole 3, on May 26th. While we do have one winner, there is time for more hole in ones and any, all qualified hole in ones will equally share the prize money. Participate, it is our program put together for our entertainment.

Free Golf Clinic: The Free Golf Clinic was successfully completed on May 16th. Appreciate all the time and effort put in by Brian Halm and Joe Bill.

Memorial Golf Fundraiser: Due to the efforts of Brian Halm, Pat Whyte, Lee Scaturro and the many volunteers and behind the scene helpers the Memorial Golf Outing Fundraiser was very successful. We collected \$3,700.00 for the Patrick Romano Scholarship Fund, enjoyed a great cookout provided by Shorrock Gardens and managed to get the golf in after a rain delay. The support from Lions Head South and the surrounding area was tremendous and is greatly appreciated.

All in all it was a great day enjoyed by over 100 participants. Thank you to all of the golfers, Cookout attendees and to the many doners that made this all possible.

Reforestation Program: On Friday June 17th we had, yet again, another walk through by the Township, Board of Trustee and LHCC personnel to ascertain the removal of the previously identified 15 dead trees, what to do with the stumps, whether the downed tree would require replacement and if so what type of tree would, could replace the downed tree. Once this is complete, we will evaluate what money we have left and see how many trees we can buy to start the reforestation program. We have submitted correspondence requesting authorization to plant, crape myrtle, lilac bushes and dogwood trees.

Capital Improvements: The Awning is up, looks great and we have submitted a Work Order to power wash the deck in preparation for repainting the deck, and at some future point cover with indoor/outdoor carpeting and replace the stair liners. The area is starting to look like a Clubhouse with the addition of the 23 chairs from the swimming pool along with six matching umbrellas.

Security: The new security cameras are installed and are tied into the main clubhouse security system. We have our own monitor and the security that this system will provide will assist greatly with our Starter Program.

Magic Show: The Magic Show is on the schedule for August 20th. We have an offer from a comedian to Co-star with the Magician and provide a show that would be approximately 2 hours long. Currently in negotiations and plan on starting advertising next month. We will have a show on August 20th with some sort of Magic, Comedy mix.

Tournament: Scheduled for September 24th. We are looking for a Co-Chair for this event and truly what we want is someone that is interested in getting involved with the golf course Board of Directors and getting the experience of Co-Chairing the Annual Tournament. Jim Mort will be one of the Co-Chairs **Fun Day:** Fun Day is scheduled for Saturday, September 17, 2022 and will be Co-Chaired by Irene and Dennis Raftery. Sign-up sheets will be posted shortly and as always, we will need folks to set-up the many events involved with the Fun Day outing.

Treasurers Report: Several income areas are behind last years revenue, 20/20 raffle, Free Membership raffle (FMR), Guest Fees and 3/10 Play cards. It is felt that the increase in the number of raffles has negatively impacted the income for the 20/20 and FMR for this year. Currently have 124 members. Guest Fees and 3/10

Play cards income will increase with the warmer weather and we do feel we are on pace to match our planned income for 2022.

WGA, Bea Scanlon: July Bingo cancelled, next Bingo scheduled for November. WGA is sponsoring a Cancer Walk with-in the community in October. In support of the Country Club the WGA purchased the 19th Hole Flags and two clocks, 1 outside and the other inside the clubhouse. Additionally, the WGA has provided the necessary support for Pat Whyte to maintain the beautiful LHCC flower program.

Board of Directors: May seem early, but it is time to start thinking about replacements for the Board of Directors. We could possible need one or two new members come October. Be involved get involved, this is our course and we need your assistance to make it work.

Joe Bill: Prior to closing the meeting Joe Bill wished to personally thank all who made the Memorial Golf Outing such a success

Motion to close the meeting, Jay Wiss, seconded Peg Comfort

cc: Board of Trustees,
Board of Trustees LHCC Liaison
Board of Trustees Administrator

Encl: May 2022 Budget Report
Brian Halm Obituary